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DATES TO ADD TO YOUR DIARY!

PLEASE KEEP UP TO DATE WITH WHAT IS HAPPENING AT OUR SCHOOL BY HEADING TO THE SCHOOL 

CALENDAR ON OUR WEBSITE: St Joseph's Calendar

ST JOSEPH’S CATHOLIC SCHOOL CENTENARY

The Date is set! Saturday 20th November 2021

Next Meeting:  14 JULY  7.30 pm  in the school 

basement.  

ALL WELCOME.

Come and contribute to this great milestone in 

our history!

Registrations Forms will be available on our 
facebook page and website on the 1st of July

Thank you to those who have offered to sponsor 
a Feature Page in the King Country News. The 
feature page will advertise the Centenary date, 
encourage registrations and inform the 
community about St Joseph’s school history. 
There is still space available! 
To advertise your business and/or support this 
Feature Page will cost $75. 
Please consider supporting the Centenary 
celebrations in this way.

Email addresses of past pupils:  Please forward 
any emails you have of past pupils to:
office 07 8788190  or email 
principal@stjosephtk.school.nz or 
suzanne@stjosephtk.school.nz

  

If you can help with any of the above - Please call 
the office 07 8788190  or email 
principal@stjosephtk.school.nz or 
suzanne@stjosephtk.school.nz

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we 

are able to get free sports gear. The amount available 

to us to use depends on the number of stickers and 

labels we collect. More stickers and labels the more 

sports gear we get to order! Thank you 

for your sterling effort this year. We will 

be able to put in our order for this year,

soon. 

PDF link

ATTENDANCE
Thank you very much for contacting the school in the 

case of your child being absent. Please continue to do so 

if your child is not going to be at school for ANY 

REASON, please call 878 8190 and choose from the 

available options - please leave a message, email the 

office, text on 027 878 8190 or send through an absence 

notice from the website. 

SCHOOL LUNCHES

Just a reminder that our school lunch order 
form is 
available on our school website. Follow this 
link to
print one off. Lunches can be ordered on 
Tuesdays 
and Fridays. 
School lunch order form

SCHOOL UNIFORMS
Please take note: when you order uniform items from 
Elizabeth Michael, you are welcome to have the items 
shipped to the school at 26 Seddon Street Te Kuiti for more 
reasonable courier costs. You can also add this request into 
the “Comments” box on the order form and Elizabeth Michael 
will send it to the school address. 
PLEASE FOLLOW THIS LINK TO OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE TO 
PLACE AND ORDER. 
https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/uniform/ 

REMINDER: TEACHER ONLY DAY ON MONDAY 20 MARCH 2023
SCHOOL WILL BE CLOSED 

ST JOSEPH’S TRYATHLON

On Wednesday 22nd March we have organised a TryAthlon for St Joseph's children.  We are excited about all 
children participating in the event as it has been designed to be fun so that everyone can participate.  The 
event is planned for the afternoon starting at 12.30p.m.  We would welcome volunteers from our school 
community to assist in marshalling for this event.  

Children will begin with a swim in the Te Kuiti pools, followed by a bike ride and finished by an adventure style 
obstacle run at Te Kuiti Domain.  Junior children will be supported by our senior school leaders in the pool, on 
their bikes and on the run.

Following are details about the event for your information:

● Parents and caregivers are asked to drop off and pick up their child’s bikes from the Te Kuiti Pools. 
Drop off times will be between 8.30am and 8.45am on Wednesday morning. Rachael Laver will be there 
to meet you.  Bikes will be stored safely here until later in the day.  You may wish to bring your child’s 
bike directly to the event however you will need to have the bike at the Te Kuiti pool by 12.00p.m.

● The event will start at the Waitomo Aquatics Centre - Te Kuiti at 12.45p.m.  
● Please indicate below if you are not able to collect your child’s bike at the end of the day.  We will 

make arrangements for the bike to be brought back to the school.
● Children will be transported to the event by bus.  If you are not collecting your child at the end of the 

day they will return to school on the bus. 
● What to pack: Towel, underwear, socks and sneakers, goggles, 

drink bottle and a packed lunch.
● To raise money for those impacted by Cyclone Gabrielle the 

children will be asking for sponsorship for the completion 
of their TryAthlon event.

mailto:office@stjosephtk.school.nz
https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/calendar/
mailto:principal@stjosephtk.school.nz
mailto:suzanne@stjosephtk.school.nz
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1f9aNkc2yiQBIVM97A7c9tUl6EA9vztX-1ufgqV5uHp4/edit#slide=id.ge1213a0bbf_0_114
https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/school-shop/
https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/uniform/


The good you do today may be forgotten tomorrow - DO GOOD ANYWAY. This 
statement which is just a small part of a larger piece attributed to Teresa of 
Calcutta struck me as capturing the challenge for our staff in schools currently. 
Many of you will be working very hard to protect and nurture your communities but 
you will not necessarily be recognised fully for it – but you continue to do it 
anyway. NZCEO appreciates that as servant leaders you are currently in the 
trenches and that your actions of love, compassion, patience and commitment are 
making a difference. Bless you in this work and let us hope that the current 
challenges you are experiencing are over as quickly as possible.

Ngā mihi manahau

Dr Kevin Shore, Chief Executive Officer

New Zealand Catholic Education Office

Catholic Centre, 22-30 Hill St, Wellington 6011

PO Box 12307, Thorndon, Wellington 6144

Ph 04 496 1739

k.shore@nzceo.org.nz

FROM MRS. DOWNEY’S DESK THIS WEEK

Kia Ora Koutou e te Whanau. Talofa, Kumasta 

                                                                  

                                                                  

Wiki Tuawha Week 4                                                 
The kaupapa Matua or Theme for Week 4  is  RESTORED - KUA WHAKAORANGIA  

and explores the Gospel Story of The Healing of the Blind Man John 9: 1-38.

The Pharisees were so focussed on Jesus breaking the law, healing on the Sabbath

that they were unable to see God’s hand at work. Jesus reminds us that rules

and regulations should never get in the way of doing the right thing and acting

with justice.

In what way can we open our eyes to the needs of others?

STRIKE DAY

Thank you for the support for this day. Striking is never a desired option for teachers, yet we Strike on behalf 

of your children and their future. Parenting and Education are the two most important components of 

influence in a child’s world, and they need to be right. All children must have opportunity to learn as they do 

best. We strike for that opportunity, for an environment where as teachers we can bring our best selves to the 

classroom, but also be able to give our own children the parenting they deserve at home too!

TEACHER ONLY DAY ON MONDAY 20th MARCH

The timing of this day could not have been predicted.  Firstly I want to say that this day has been planned 

since Term 4 2022. The staff are required Catholic Education nationally to have completed the course

‘Living Life to the Full’. This course is a four day course. The staff will do part of it on Monday 20th and finish it 

over two extended staff meetings until the end of Term 1. This is commitment enough.

The staff each year take one Religious Education Teacher Only Day and this is it for 2023.

I apologise for the timing of this course, so soon after the Strike, however we have a presenter organised and 

the day needs to go ahead. The school will be closed for instruction on this day.

Catholic Interschool Swimming:    All the best to Cameron Downey and Fern Kersel-Stubbs as they represent 

our school at this event on Monday 20th.  We look forward to hearing your feedback about the day!

Shots of Learning on a Wednesday! I enjoyed the sun and the opportunity to share the learning of each 

learning space on Wednesday - chickens - tennis ball games - biking with Youthtown - and making patterns 

outside in the sun.  I couldn’t be more proud of our staff and the professional way they were integrating 

learning outside the classroom.  The shots are on a separate learning page. Get the KiwiSchools App! It makes 

looking at the newsletter and communicating with the school so easy!

Nga Mihi - Suzanne

“TAKE FRESH COURAGE”

Rugby Jerseys, Tech Photos, Council, Elections, Ag Day, Eddie Alcock.



The good you do today may be forgotten tomorrow - DO GOOD ANYWAY. This 
statement which is just a small part of a larger piece attributed to Teresa of 
Calcutta struck me as capturing the challenge for our staff in schools currently. 
Many of you will be working very hard to protect and nurture your communities but 
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Shots of Learning this Week
Thanks Youthtown for 
coming and finishing off 
the day we missed due 
to rain. The children 
were up for the big bikes 
today!

The whole school 
celebrated the arrival of 
our first chick Marvin!

Rimu, their teachers and 
our amazing chick 
expert parents have 
waited anxiously for this 
day!

Nikau went outside in the sun to do some Maths. Here 
they are making patterns using the attribute of colour.

Kahikatea learning a small ball catching game.

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we are able to 

get free sports gear. The stickers and labels need to go to the Yummy

Fruit Company at the end of the term. The amount available to us to use 

to get sports gear depends on the number of stickers and labels we 

collect.The more stickers and labels we have, the more sports gear we 

get to order! Thank you for your sterling effort this year!!!

HEAD LICE
It seems these little critters have made an appearance again. Please check your 
children’s
hair for signs of headlice. The District Nurse has a brand new user friendly product to 
use
to rid the hair of head lice. HealthE Dimethicone 4% Lotion is very
gentle and effective head lice treatment. Unlike other head lice 
treatment, HealthE Dimethicone 4% Lotion is an odourless, 
non-chemical lotion that does not contain pesticides and can be used on all 
hair types and multiple times because lice do not become resistant to this 
type of formulation. Please contact us if you need some of the product. 

DATES TO ADD TO YOUR DIARY!

PLEASE HEAD TO THE SCHOOL CALENDAR ON OUR WEBSITE: https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/calendar/ 

ATTENDANCE
Thank you very much for contacting the school in the case of your child being absent. 

Please continue to do so if your child is not going to be at school for ANY REASON. 

Please call 878 8190 and choose from the available options - please leave a message, 

speak to someone in the office,  email the office, text on 027 878 8190 or send 

through an absence notice from the website or from the KS app. 

KIWISCHOOL’S APP

We would like to recommend the use of this application as it is a one 

stop shop for all school 

information and about what is happening at school. This app can the 

downloaded via the App 

Store (iPhone) or Google Play Store (Android) by searching for the 

Kiwischools App.  



19th March Fourth Sunday of Lent - Laetare Sunday 

The blind man not only receives his sight, but the courage 

to acknowledge what Jesus has done for him. “I am the 

man”. In the full story in (John 9:1-38), when the 

Pharisees argue with him about how Jesus is a sinner 

breaking the law by healing on the Sabbath, he fearlessly 

replied, “He is a prophet”. Finally when driven out of the 

temple and Jesus goes looking for him, we hear him say, 

“Lord, I believe.” He now sees with the eyes of faith as 

well.  

17th March Saint Patrick 

A fifth-century Romano-British Christian missionary and bishop 

in Ireland. Known as the "Apostle of Ireland" because he 

brought Christianity to Ireland. From there many Irish 

missionaries went on to convert Europe.

Laetare Sunday 

The fourth Sunday in Lent. Traditionally this Sunday has been a 

day of celebration, within the austere period of Lent. Laetare 

means: an internal inner joy that Easter is near. 

PARISH NEWS
RECONCILIATION FOR LENT

Tuesday March 21st at 7pm. Visiting priests will be in attendance. 

SOUP FOR THE VULNERABLE

Are you interested in helping provide hot soup for the vulnerable in our community? This 

would be once a week from June - end of August.   Ingredients would be provided. How and  what

 this would look like to be discussed. Please contact Sharon 0210719774 for further information. 

The trolley for the SVDP Brown Bag appeal needs to 
be filled!! We usually put together over 20 bags for 
the local food bank, other organisations and 
individuals struggling at this time . 
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PLEASE TAKE NOTE

TEACHER ONLY DAYS

Our teachers will have Teacher Only Days on 20 March and 24 April 2023. We are giving you 

advanced notice to enable you to make alternative arrangements for your students on these 

dates as there will be no school for them. Thank you 

CHROMEBOOKS FOR YEAR 5 to 8 STUDENTS

If you would like to order a chromebook through the Waitomo District Education Trust, 

we do have order forms in the office to complete so they can purchase it on your behalf. 

Please let Elmarie know if you’d like your student to bring a form home to complete.  

SCHOOL LUNCHES

Just a reminder that our school lunch order form is available on our school website. 
Follow this link to print one off. Lunches can be ordered on Tuesdays and Fridays. 
School lunch order form

HEAD LICE
It seems these little critters have made an appearance again. Please check your children’s hair 
for signs of headlice. The District Nurse has a brand new user friendly product to use to rid 
the hair of head lice. 
HealthE Dimethicone 4% Lotion is very gentle and effective head lice treatment. 
Unlike other head lice treatment, HealthE Dimethicone 4% Lotion is an 
odourless, non-chemical lotion that does not contain pesticides and 
can be used on all hair types and multiple times because lice do not 
become resistant to this type of formulation. 
Please contact us if you need some of the product. 

MOBILE DENTAL UNIT

Please take note that the mobile dental unit is at Pukenui School 

at the moment. They are due to remain there for a while yet. 

Please contact them on 021 487 914 if your student need to see 

them urgently. 

HOT CROSS BUN FUNDRAISER
We’ve put a copy of the order form onto our website.  
Please follow this link:  Fundraising

 

UPDATE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION

Please ensure that the contact information we have on file for you,

 is the most recent. 

It is very important that we are able to reach you in case of an 

emergency. Please email the office with your most recent contact 

information. Thank you.  

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we are able to 

get free sports gear. The stickers and labels need to go to the Yummy

Fruit Company at the end of the term. The amount available to us to use 

to get sports gear depends on the number of stickers and labels we 

collect.The more stickers and labels we have, the more sports gear we 

get to order! Thank you for your sterling effort this year!!!
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treatment, HealthE Dimethicone 4% Lotion is an odourless, 
non-chemical lotion that does not contain pesticides and can be used on all 
hair types and multiple times because lice do not become resistant to this 
type of formulation. Please contact us if you need some of the product. 

DATES TO ADD TO YOUR DIARY!

PLEASE HEAD TO THE SCHOOL CALENDAR ON OUR WEBSITE: https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/calendar/ 

ATTENDANCE
Thank you very much for contacting the school in the case of your child being absent. 

Please continue to do so if your child is not going to be at school for ANY REASON. 

Please call 878 8190 and choose from the available options - please leave a message, 

speak to someone in the office,  email the office, text on 027 878 8190 or send 

through an absence notice from the website or from the KS app. 

KIWISCHOOL’S APP

We would like to recommend the use of this application as it is a one 

stop shop for all school 

information and about what is happening at school. This app can the 

downloaded via the App 

Store (iPhone) or Google Play Store (Android) by searching for the 

Kiwischools App.  
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Calcutta struck me as capturing the challenge for our staff in schools currently. 
Many of you will be working very hard to protect and nurture your communities but 
you will not necessarily be recognised fully for it – but you continue to do it 
anyway. NZCEO appreciates that as servant leaders you are currently in the 
trenches and that your actions of love, compassion, patience and commitment are 
making a difference. Bless you in this work and let us hope that the current 
challenges you are experiencing are over as quickly as possible.
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PO Box 12307, Thorndon, Wellington 6144

Ph 04 496 1739
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SPORTS PAGE

NKCJ HOCKEY SKILLS AND DRILL SESSIONS
Friday 17 March and 24 March 2023, 4pm to 5pm, at Te Kuiti High School. 

All interested Year 7 & 8 players wanting to join the King Country Development Hockey 
should come to this muster. 
The development squad practice once a week on a Sunday and play games in the Waikato Competition in 
Hamilton on Friday nights. Times will vary. 
Full commitment is an expectation to scheduled games and training sessions. 
Follow this link for more info: NKCJ Hockey Skills

WAITETE RUGBY 
WAITETE U13s: Training is every Tuesday and Thursday at 4pm @ Rugby Park, Te Kuiti, by 
the Clubrooms. Starting Tuesday 7th March.
Any queries: Contact Jared 021550039

SEVENS TOURNAMENT

If your student is interested in taking part in this 

tournament, please complete the registration 

form he / she has brought home

with them  and send it back to school as soon as 

possible. 

We will forward the completed forms to 

Monique  Needham to place them into teams. 

For more information please contact 

Monique Needham on 

monique@tekuiti.school.nz

WINTER SPORTS SIGN UP
If you have not yet sent this form back to us, please do so as 
soon as possible in order to enable us to finalise the teams. 
We still need coaches and managers. If you’re able to help in 
this regard it will be much appreciated. Coaches are able to 
set their own training times to fit in with their schedules. 

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we are able to 

get free sports gear. The stickers and labels need to go to the Yummy

Fruit Company at the end of the term. The amount available to us to use 

to get sports gear depends on the number of stickers and labels we 

collect.The more stickers and labels we have, the more sports gear we 

get to order! Thank you for your sterling effort this year!!!

HEAD LICE
It seems these little critters have made an appearance again. Please check your 
children’s
hair for signs of headlice. The District Nurse has a brand new user friendly product to 
use
to rid the hair of head lice. HealthE Dimethicone 4% Lotion is very
gentle and effective head lice treatment. Unlike other head lice 
treatment, HealthE Dimethicone 4% Lotion is an odourless, 
non-chemical lotion that does not contain pesticides and can be used on all 
hair types and multiple times because lice do not become resistant to this 
type of formulation. Please contact us if you need some of the product. 

DATES TO ADD TO YOUR DIARY!

PLEASE HEAD TO THE SCHOOL CALENDAR ON OUR WEBSITE: https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/calendar/ 

https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/sports/
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 READINGS AND GOSPEL FOR 19th MARCH  -  FOURTH  SUNDAY OF LENT   “LAETARE”                 

First Reading        1 Samuel 16: 1,6-7,10-13

The Lord said to Samuel, ‘Fill your horn with oil and go. I 

am sending you to Jesse of Bethlehem, for I have chosen 

myself a king among his sons.’ When Samuel arrived, he 

caught sight of Eliab and thought, ‘Surely the Lord’s 

anointed stands there before him,’ but the Lord said to 

Samuel, ‘Take no notice of his appearance or his height, for 

I have rejected him: God does not see as man sees: man 

looks at appearances but the Lord looks at the heart.’ Jesse 

presented his seven sons to Samuel, but Samuel said to 

Jesse, ‘The Lord has not chosen these.’ He then asked 

Jesse, ‘Are these all the sons you have?’ He answered, 

‘There is still one left, the youngest; he is out looking after 

the sheep.’ Then Samuel said to Jesse, ‘Send for him; we 

will not sit down to eat until he comes.’ Jesse had him sent 

for, a boy of fresh complexion, with fine eyes and pleasant 

bearing. The Lord said, ‘Come, anoint him, for this is the 

one.’ At this, Samuel took the horn of oil and anointed him 

where he stood with his brothers; and the spirit of the Lord 

seized on David and stayed with him from that day on.

The word of the  Lord

 

Psalm 23 (24)

R: The Lord is my shepherd; there  is nothing I 

shall want
                                   

Second Reading                      Ephesians 5:8-14

You were darkness once, but now you are light in the Lord; 

be like children of light, for the effects of the light are seen 

in complete goodness and right living and truth. Try to 

discover what the Lord wants of you, having nothing to do 

with the futile works of darkness but exposing them by 

contrast. The things which are done in secret are things 

that people are ashamed even to speak of; but anything 

exposed by the light will be illuminated and anything 

illuminated turns into light. That is why it is said:

Wake up from your sleep, rise from the dead, and Christ 

will shine on you.

The word of the  Lord

Gospel                                               John 9: 1-41

As Jesus went along, he saw a man who had been blind 

from birth. He spat on the ground, made a paste with the 

spittle, put this over the eyes of the blind man, and said to 

him, ‘Go and wash in the Pool of Siloam’ (a name that 

means ‘sent’). So the blind man went off and washed 

himself, and came away with his sight restored.

    His neighbours and people who earlier had seen him 

begging said, ‘Isn’t this the man who used to sit and beg?’ 

Some said, ‘Yes, it is the same one.’ Others said, ‘No, he 

only looks like him.’ The man himself said, ‘I am the man.’

    They brought the man who had been blind to the 

Pharisees. It had been a sabbath day when Jesus made the 

paste and opened the man’s eyes, so when the Pharisees 

asked him how he had come to see, he said, ‘He put a 

paste on my eyes, and I washed, and I can see.’ Then some 

of the Pharisees said, ‘This man cannot be from God: he 

does not keep the sabbath.’ Others said, ‘How could a 

sinner produce signs like this?’ And there was 

disagreement among them. So they spoke to the blind 

man again, ‘What have you to say about him yourself, now 

that he has opened your eyes?’ ‘He is a prophet’ replied 

the man.

    ‘Are you trying to teach us,’ they replied ‘and you a 

sinner through and through, since you were born!’ And 

they drove him away.

    Jesus heard they had driven him away, and when he 

found him he said to him, ‘Do you believe in the Son of 

Man?’ ‘Sir,’ the man replied ‘tell me who he is so that I 

may believe in him.’ Jesus said, ‘You are looking at him; he 

is speaking to you.’ The man said, ‘Lord, I believe’, and 

worshipped him.

 The Gospel of the Lord

 
 

The man said,

 ‘Lord, I believe’,

 

 
  

 

PDF link

Readings for next week: 5th Sunday of Lent 
First reading Ezekiel 37:12-14    Psalm 129 (130)

Second Reading  Romans 8:8-11 Gospel  John 11: 1-45

 

 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1f9aNkc2yiQBIVM97A7c9tUl6EA9vztX-1ufgqV5uHp4/edit#slide=id.ge1213a0bbf_0_114

